
1. Report to BOD for March 4, 2023 Spring Tune-Up 

108 attendees: includes 7 Greeters; 8 presenters-Trailhead Yoga, Scats and Tracks, 

What's in your First Aid Kit; Ultralight Backpacking, Kids in Nature workshops, Gaia 

GPS; 25+ Table Contacts. Non-members: USFS (2) and Geocachers (3). PWV Food 

Committee provided lunch. Many greeters and presenters were also able to participate 

in the training sessions.  

Budget: Food cost: $228.62; Raffle prizes $50; Bandanas & putty: $16.46; Church 

rental: $60.00; Proposed donation to FUMCFC: $100.00. Total expenses: $455.08 

($600 budgeted.)  

 

2. Slide show by Renee Skiba 

 

https://youtu.be/aTB1dipbDbA 

 

3. Reflections: 

-Celia Walker and Jeff Randa made and received donations for the raffle. If we do this 

again, budget more for prizes. 

-The First United Methodist Church welcomed PWV back again. They gave us a 

substantial discount on their facility rental. Book 4-6 months ahead if using them 

again. 

-We did not have PWV merchandise for sale, as promised. In the future, confirm that 

Patrol Gear can attend and will have items for sale.  

-Verbal feedback has been positive; some people saw this as PWV’s first social event 

of the patrolling season. Presenters were very prepared and sessions were well-

attended. Special thanks to Janet and Karl for the sing-along! 

–Course Evaluations were done by QR code: only 8 responses. Overall scores 4.9; 

length was “just right.”  

-We have put relevant documents into a Google Drive File, in case the BOD wants to 

have Spring Tune-Up in 2024. However, Janet Caille and Linda Reiter will NOT be 

chairing it. We have approached Vickie Taylor and the Supplemental Training 

Committee as possible successors. We strongly recommend that the current Chair 

and Chair-elect quickly follow through on these suggestions.  

https://youtu.be/aTB1dipbDbA


 

4. Motion: that PWV donate $100 to the First United Methodist Church to thank them 

for hosting the Spring Tune-Up. (note: they only charged us $60 for rental, including 

set up, clean up, and walkthroughs; when the Board approved the budget increase 

from $300 to $600, it was suggested that unspent funds be given to the church as a 

donation; the FUMC staff welcomed PWV and offered to host us again.) 

 

 


